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Access all areas 
 
The Lloyd’s Market, Tenants, associated companies and the Franchisor who have approved 
status will soon be receiving a new look Lloyd’s security pass.  
 
What has changed? 

• We are currently upgrading our systems to enable catering cardholders to use their 
security pass for food purchases. This will come into action in May 2006, once all new 
security passes have been issued.  More information about the use of the new dual-
purpose system will be available from the catering outlets and www.lloyds.com in April, 
prior to the upgrade. 

• As a pass holder, you can take advantage of discounts that Lloyd’s has negotiated with 
local retailers and services. We have added a number of new discounts recently and 
are continuing to review and update existing discounts.  Details of all discounts 
available to Lloyd’s security pass holders are available on 
www.lloyds.com/passdiscounts 
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Lloyd’s is authorised under the Financial Services and Markets Act 2000 
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Same access 

• Although it will look different, your new security pass will still allow you to gain access to 
Lloyd’s and major broking houses and insurance institutions throughout the city. 

• When first using your card, please allow approximately 10 seconds for the new card to 
be initially recognised at each and every entrance.  Subsequently, the barriers will 
operate at the current speed. 

 
 
Same annual review 

• The annual review of cardholders via our electronic system will still take place and be 
charged in the same way – but we will not issue new passes every year. 

• Cardholders removed from the system during the annual review will not be able to use 
their cards and must return invalid cards to security. 

 
 
When will I receive my new pass? 
Your new Lloyd’s security pass will be issued to you in the normal way (via your 
organisation’s Lloyd’s pass co-ordinator) between Feb – May 2006.    
 
 
Further information  
Please contact Pass Admin on extensions 5080/6300 or email: 
bob.mcgowan@isscoflex.com
 
 
 
John Mitchell 
Head of Property Services 
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